From:

To: <u>DCAdmin</u>

Subject: Planning Application 2020/93308 (Lidl , Salendine Nook)

Date: 12 December 2020 14:30:32

Dear Kirklees Council

I would like to register my support for the above application. I have been a resident of Mount for 27years and we need more choice in this area where to shop locally. More and more housing has been and is still being constructed in this area. The plans have been thought out very carefully and would certainly enhance the site there now, which has long been an eyesore and obviously create much needed employment particularly now, not to mention more competitive pricing for families struggling.

I remember many years ago when Tesco were refused permission for a store on New Mill Road a Holmfirth. Now we have an Aldi, Lidl, Co-op and a Sainsburys Local all on the same road within a one mile stretch. All these stores operate well and give choice to customers and of course much needed employment.